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FEMA Approves Replacement of the Myrah Keating
Smith Health Center on St. John
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The Myrah Keating Smith Health Center on St. John.  By. THE OFFICE OF DISASTER
RECOVERY. 

The Office of Disaster Recovery on Saturday announced that after months of continuous
dialogue, FEMA has approved the Schneider Regional Medical Center’s (SRMC) multiple
requests for the replacement of the Myrah Keating Smith Health Center on St. John. The medical
facility will receive funding for full restoration to current industry standards.

SRMC received close to $700,000 from FEMA to begin the design of the new facility, O.D.R.
said. On September 3, a contract was executed for architectural and engineering services with the
Smith Group for $1.5 million. 
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“The redevelopment of the Myrah Keating Smith Community Health Center is equally important
to our healthcare system territory-wide,” said Darryl A. Smalls, executive director of Territorial
Hospital Facilities and Capital Development.  “While the final design will be unique to the island
of St. John, it is imperative that we take on a collaborative approach across all of our territorial
healthcare facilities to ensure that we achieve the standardization of our critical hospital systems.”

According to O.D.R., the health center provides 24-hour emergency and outpatient services to
residents and visitors. After catastrophic damages closed the clinic in 2017, services were
transferred to a modular facility. The $1.4 million FEMA project executed by the U.S. Army
Corps of Engineers built eleven trailers adjacent to the current clinic. Those temporary facilities
are the only means of emergency medical treatment on the island. 

“Reconstructing the Territory’s healthcare facilities continues to be a top priority for Governor
Bryan,” said O.D.R. Director Adrienne L. Williams-Octalien. “Residents of St. John deserve a
resilient healthcare system so that in times of distress, the community will feel safer, less
vulnerable and more confident in the care they will receive on island.”

The design will take just over a year to complete, according to the release. The restoration of the
Myrah Keating Smith Health Center is anticipated to begin in the summer of 2022 and should be
finished by December 2024.
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